BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Cancellation of the )
Certificate of Service Authority to ) Case No. PD-2010-0318
Provide Payphone Service of AT&T Missouri )

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

CoMEs Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its
recommendation, states as follows:

1. On May 10, 2010, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri
(“AT&T?”) filed a motion requesting the Commission cancel its certificate of service authority.
AT&T was granted authority to provide private pay telephone services in File No. TA-97-544,

2. As AT&T no longer provides private pay telephone service, the Staff
recommends that the Commission cancel the Company’s certificate of service authority.

3. The Applicant is not delinquent in filing an annual report, paying the PSC
assessment, MoUSF, and Relay Missouri.

WHEREFORE, Staff recommends that the Commission cancel the Certificate of Service
Authority for Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Dale
Senior Counsel
Missouri Bar No. 31624
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I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered,
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 2™ day of June,
2010.



